Community Stewardship Grant Update
Spring Bend
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June 2009
Above depicts Spring Bend, bordered in yellow.  This is not a legal boundary depicted in the map, simply an approximation of the property line.  Park staff met with Mike Walsh, Forest ReLeaf of Missouri and Jim Phillips, Confluence Chapter of the Master Naturalists on June 1 at Spring Bend.  Discussion included reviewing progress made during 2008 and plans for 2009, including bush honeysuckle and other invasive control, shrub planting, chemical and equipment purchases and mowing.  Mr. and Mrs. Knowles were also at Spring Bend to discuss details of previous control efforts and future efforts.  
Wooded section above highlighted in orange was the focus of all grant partners efforts in 2008 to cut and treat honeysuckle.  Approximately 8 acres were treated during the volunteer work day in November and the subsequent trips made by park staff.  

Wooded section above highlighted in red will be the focus of honeysuckle control in 2009.  This will include those areas around the homes, adjacent to the KATY trail and the highway and surrounding the quarry.  
Open section above highlighted in purple is in need to mowing in July, after ground nesting birds have fledged. These areas are part of the CRP native warm season grass planting, however were not as successful as some of the other areas.  The lower portions have also been heavily invaded by gray dogwood.  Plans are to mow this summer, after nesting, chemical treat in the fall to control non-native cool season grasses and follow-up summer control of the gray dogwood.  We do not intend to eliminate gray dogwood from these areas, but reduce their dominance.   

As a reminder, we intend to conduct a prescribed burn at this site late this summer or fall, overseed with forbs in the open prairie areas, control bush honeysuckle throughout the site (with a focus on those areas listed above) and spot treat for invasives throughout.  In addition, we will be hosting a professional workshop in the spring of 2010 onsite to discuss this project and other natural resource management issues.  

